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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BRIXHAM COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP
held on Tuesday 6th December 2011 at Brixham Rugby Club at 7pm

PRESENT:
Dave Hodgetts (Chair), Megan Hart (Treasurer)



Olive Farnham (OF) (Secretary) Cllr Chris Lomas (acting vice chairman)


Ki Barnes (KB) (Assistant Secretary)

                        Also attending: see appendix 1 to these minutes
	1.
	Welcome:
	Action

	
	The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, he advised that item 10 on the agenda, The Neighbourhood Forum, would not be covered as Cllr Stockman was away on a course.

	

	2.
	Apologies for Absence:
	

	
	L Armstrong, D Lilley, P Labistour, R Boyd, C Guy, D Giles, K Beldham (NCI); P Beldham (NCI) & Cllr J Stockman.

	

	3.
	Minutes:
	

	
	Cllr Lomas raised the point that his name was missing from the list of those present at the top of the minutes of the previous meeting.

The minutes of the meeting held on 11th October 2011 were agreed.  

	

	4.
	Update on Green Infrastructure Plan (Tom Lowry, TCCT)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
	

	
	Tom Lowry of Torbay Coast and Countryside Trust. Talked about the plan, its aspirations and had a copy to be kept in the Town Council office for people to look at. He advised that people should contact their Neighbourhood Forum if they had any comments on the GIP. Better accessibility to the Kingswear peninsula was an aspiration of the plan and the National Trust was also keen to see this. Questions were raised about woodland management, orchards and wildlife corridors that are mentioned in the plan.

	

	5.
	Presentation by Tor2 
	

	
	Andy Munster, general manager of Tor2; and Tony Hilton manager responsible for waste and recycling spoke, listing the extended range of recyclable materials and said that leaflets on this had been sent to every home. The recycle rate in the bay is 45%. They reported that black plastic could not be recycled as yet. Questions were put as to the recycling of hard plastics, plastic bags and polystyrene which cannot be recycled in this area yet due to lack of demand for the recycled product, viability and plastics joined to other materials (eg metal).
Members were advised that new stickers were available for boxes from the Connections office. A survey into non participation is to be carried out to try to address the low recycle rate. 

	

	6.
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	(i) Megan Hart reported that there is a current balance of £373.08 
(ii) Funding applications: None, but there is one outstanding cheque for Transition Brixham, which has not been cashed yet.
The insurance has been renewed and the BCP is now covered for low risk events, table top sales. 

	

	7.
	Police Report
	

	
	Tamzin James the new Neighbourhood Team Leader reported on the Crime & Incidents 
1st November 2010 to 31st October 2011 Compared to  1st November 2009 to 31st October 2010 
Crimes 

Data Source: Crimes recorded crimes filtered on the crime recording system filtered on entered date 01/11/09 to 31/10/11 and neighbourhoods of Berry Head-with-Furzeham, 
Churston-with-Galmpton & St Marys-with-Summercombe.
For the 12 months to October 2011 the number of crimes within Torbay LPA decreased by 158 crimes or -1.7% compared to the previous 12 months.

For the 12 months to October 2011, within the neighbourhoods requested the number of crimes fell by 130 equating to a -12.7% reduction compared to the previous 12 months.

The neighbourhoods requested accounted for 9.7% of all crimes within Torbay LPA in the 12 months to October 2011 compared to 11.0% in the previous 12 months. 

There are 11 crime offences which recorded a reduction in the number of crimes.  The principal groups are:

Criminal Damage down by 68 crimes or -24.8% to record a total of 206 crimes in the 12 months to October 2011.

Other Thefts which reduced by 32 crimes or -19.2% to record 135 crimes in the 12 months to October 2011.

Drug offences fell by 31 crimes or -34.8% recording no crimes in the 12 months to October 2011.

There were six groups which recorded an increase in the number of crimes: of these the major offences were:
For 12 months to October 2011 the number of incidents within Torbay LPA reduced by 4,077 incidents or -12.1% compared the previous 12 months.

For 12 months to October 2011 incidents, within the neighbourhoods requested, fell by 565 incidents or -16.6% compared to the same period in the previous year.

For 12 months to October 2011, within the neighbourhoods requested, accounted for 9.6% of all incidents within Torbay LPA compared to 10.1% the previous 12 months. 

All incidents types recorded a reduction, the main fall in the number of incidents being Anti Social Behaviour which fell by 265 incidents or -24.4% between the two periods.

Theft from vehicles up by 18 crimes equating to a 32.7% rise, recording a total of 73 crimes in the 12 months to October 2011.

Other assaults which rose by 18 crimes equating to an 18.4% rise recording a total of 116 crimes in the 12 months to October 2011.

Theft of vehicle/TWOC up by 10 crimes recording a total of 18 crimes in the 12 months to October 2011.
	

	8.
	Wall Park Inquiry
	

	
	The Wall Park Inquiry was discussed and the date for the decision was said to be in early January 2012. Those who attended and spoke against the planning application were thanked. 
	

	9.
	Neighbourhood Challenge
	

	
	Angela Neill reported that 37 projects are being taken forward with funding of £1,000 each. A panel will decide who the winners are and it hoped these will be announced at the Brix awards.

YES have opened a charity shop for a month in Bolton Street and also will have the santas’ grotto at the Edge in December.

Community building event is hoped to be held around the 23rd / 24th January, which has NESTA funding and it is hoped to have up to 100 people attend, Councillors and community minded people. 
	

	10.
	Neighbourhood Plan Forum
	

	
	No discussion.


	

	11.
	Brixham Spring Festival (Brixfest)
	

	
	It was reported that there was little money in the pot for the event but that events had been organised for the four days of the Jubilee weekend. 

Everyone was reminded about the community diary based at the Town Council office, so that all events could be booked in and event date clashes could be checked.

	

	12.
	Reports from Community Groups
	

	
	· Annual Report from ACE (Access to Community Education)

ACE is a registered charity for disabled adults, formed in 1989. We are based in the Adult and Community Learning Centre at Brixham College and provide a wide variety of stimulating, health giving activities.

Jenny Harriman MBE, the former Centre Head and founder of ACE, retired in August after 23 years. Jennie was born in Plymouth and trained as a teacher in Leicester. On returning southwards to Brixham she was dismayed at the lack of provision for disabled adults in the region hence the creation of ACE to improve that situation.

Jennie has been succeeded by Chris Woodhouse, who has the increased work load of managing two Adult Learning Centres - Brixham and Paignton.  ACE still has the full support of Chris and John Demeger, our manager at South Devon College (SDC), but it puts more responsibility on the ACE Trustees to ensure the future wellbeing of ACE.

This year we secured funding from Lloyds TSB, South West Foundation, Clare Milne Trust and the David Gibbon Foundation that enabled us to run 12 classes. 

It was a pleasure to hear the excitement in the beginner’s computer course as they experienced the wonders of computers for the first time. It took me back to the days, when it happened to me. The ‘No Pressure’ classes for people with low level mental health problems have had a very positive effect on the well being of the students and they are enthusiastic about the next courses. In future they will be managed from SDC. The ‘Write Way’ class has published a booklet of their poems that is on sale at the College. The Garden class won joint third in the Super Class of the Torbay in Bloom competition, which is our best result to date.

We continue to welcome new members and volunteers to sustain the group. Next year’s programme is now available.

We enjoyed our summer holiday activities starting with a visit to Seale Hayne at Newton Abbot in July. It is a marvellous centre that supports disabled people in splendid buildings, extensive grounds with arts and craft and music facilities, a theatre and a small farm. It is open to the public and I can recommend it as a place to visit. During August and early September we chose three local venues to visit and socialise. Such outings are very popular during the long summer holidays that can be lonely for some. 

Thank you for your continuing support this year. ACE is one of many organisations of which Brixham can be justifiably proud.          Rob Boyd ACE Trustee & wheelchair user  

· Ivan Parton reported that the Brixham Battery had held an exhibition at the Edge that had been very well attended and generated a lot of interest. The battery would be open Monday, Friday and Saturday through the winter.
Peter Killick reported that the last three shows put on by BATs had been very enjoyable and that in March the three year trial period was at an end and there would be a need to work on the future, bearing in mind the possible transfer of the Town Hall to the Town Council.
	

	13.
	Any Other Business
	

	
	Cllr M James reminded everyone that Torbay Council would be voting on its budget on 8th February 2012 and that there would be a campaign to pledge to be healthy across the bay in early 2012.

It was noted that Mr Haddock had applied retrospectively for a stone crushing plant.
Glen Darby was asked to update the website

A Tesco presentation/ exhibition is to be held in the Scala Hall on 15th December.
	MJ

	14.
	Date of Next Meeting:
	

	
	Tuesday 21st February 2012 at 7pm at Brixham Rugby Club.
	

	
	
	

	
	There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.50pm.
	




…………………………………


………………………

         


 Chairman





Date 
APPENDIX 1

A Muncer, Tor2; P Gregory, Tor 2; T Lowry, TCCT; S Lord, Summercourt Way Park; A Neil, YES; M Wild (Astley Park Friends Group); Cllr M James, (TC & BTC);  G Darby; W Parton;  I Parton; P Killick (BATS); R Barnes; R Clarke; B Wimbridge; N Smallbones, TCCT; Cllr B Harland, BTC; & Tamzin James, (D&C Police).
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